BOARD MEETING MINUTES

For February 2, 2012
Attending trustees were President Ross Saunders, Mitch Hulburt, Michael Frederick-Martinez, Jack Yarbrough and Phil DeLeo.  President Ross Saunders called the meeting to order at 7:05.    

Guests included: Keely Saunders, C. J. Van Green, and Jan Greene.
President Ross Saunders distributed the meeting addenda and asked for approval.  Jack moved to approve the agenda, and Michael seconded his motion.  The agenda was approved unanimously.

Ross requested a review and approval of the October 6th meeting minutes.  Michael moved to approve the minutes, and Jack seconded her motion.  The minutes of the October 6th meeting were approved unanimously.
Treasurer’s Report: Michael distributed the treasurer’s report, pointing out that she had different figures than those provided by accountant Tom Timm. Ross tabled approval of the treasurer’s report until Michael receives clarification from Tom.    

Old Business:

Men’s Room Toilet Leak: Ross reported that he has called the plumber to correct the proble.  Keely stated the leak has been fixed.

Shutter Installation: We are still waiting for the bid from Peggy’s class. 
Swimming area improvements: The board still plans to repair the openings in the concrete wall around the kids’ swimming area, install swimming area floating ropes outside the kids’ swimming area, and spread pea gravel throughout the swimming area.  All work is dependent upon lake water levels, and the final cost of storm clean-up and repairs.
Playground area: The board agreed to add more pea gravel to the playground area.
Park clean-up: Ross stated that he and Keely, along with several other board members, picked up and burned a lot of branches over the last weekend of January.  

New Business:

Clubhouse roof: Jack patched a hole in the clubhouse roof caused by a falling branch. Jack noted that several shingles were damaged by the high winds, and the roof probably should be replaced.  We are awaiting an appraisal from our insurance company.
Additional park lighting: Jack has obtained a bid for installing the new light pole in the center of the park.   The cost for foundation, erecting the pole, and wiring is $3,000.  Funding would come from our Security line item.

Resurfacing the tennis court:  Jack got a bid for resurfacing and striping the tennis court.  At $14,400 this probably more than we can take on this year.  
Pedestrian gate: Michael reported witnessing someone in a large pickup intentionally parking to block people from using the pedestrian key gate.  Jack said he can remedy that situation by installing a bollard to prevent vehicles from parking that close to the gate.

Inoperative gate locks: Ross indicated the electronic card gates do not work.  It could be that the power outage has affected them.  Ross will call for repairs or reset.

Grind stump: Phil suggested we can have additional parking by grinding out the large stump by the pedestrian card gate.  He will get a bid.   

The board discussed publishing a newsletter to be mailed with the annual billing.  C.J. Van Green volunteered to create that newsletter, and bring a draft to our March meeting for review.
Having no more business to discuss, the meeting adjourned at7:45.
The next board meeting will be on March 1st.  

See our meeting minutes at InletIslandPark.com.
Minutes respectfully submitted by:

Phil DeLeo
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